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Scores of young men 

from secondary and 

tertiary institutions 

across the southern re-

gion attended the first 

in a series of the pro-

grammeôs retreats on 

Friday, February 19 at 

the Kendal Camp and 

Conference Centre in 

Manchester. The retreat 

facilitated oral and 

video presentations, 

testimonials and group 

discussions which ad-

dressed key male re-

lated issues while high-

lighting the importance 

of fatherhood, families, 

marriage and treating 

women with respect. 

 

The Technical Director 

who is also the founder 

and chair of the Na-

tional Association of 

the Family pointed out 

that though changes 

will not occur in one 

day he hopes the ini-

tiative will become a 

movement and ñwith 

Godôs help will trans-

form the nationò. He 

added that he hopes 

the initiative will  

The Southern Regional 

Health Authority 

(SRHA) through a part-

nership with the National 

Association for the Fam-

ily has embarked on an 

intervention titled ñMan-

Up- A Call to Healthy, 

Responsible Manhoodò. 

 

Regional Technical Di-

rector of the SRHA, Dr. 

Michael Coombs who is 

the pioneer explained 

that the initiative targets 

young men between the 

ages of 15 to 25 years 

and was developed from 

evidence showing that 

male related issues are 

linked to crime and vio-

lence, substance abuse, 

sexual promiscuity and 

other issues which are 

having devastating ef-

fects on the social fabric 

of the country.  

 

He added that the pro-

gramme is a brainchild 

of a wider initiative 

called ñGood Health Be-

gins at Homeò targeting 

parents to foster a 

healthy and happy home 

which will impact the 

society positively. 
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well needed in todayôs so-

ciety. He encouraged the 

young men to share what 

they learnt with their peers 

and encouraged them to 

begin the journey of be-

coming responsible men. 
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continue in schools 

through ñMan Upò 

Clubs. 

 

ñThere are many 

voices competing for 

the minds of men, 

which has added to the 

confusion in our soci-

ety especially among 

young men. I hope you 

will join the journey to 

becoming healthy re-

sponsible menò Dr. 

Coombs told the 

young men. 

 

Regional Director for 

the SRHA, Michael 

Bent lauded the initia-

tive noting that it is  

Scores of young men engage in an interactive session at the ñMan Upò 
retreat. 

Dr. Coombs challenges the young men to understand 

the importance of fatherhood, families and marriage.  



 

There are some key persons that I wanted to acknowl-

edge for their contribution. 

 

The Manchester Health Services provided much support espe-
cially Dr Beverley Wright, Mr Earl McLaughlin, Nurse 

Pamella Ulett, Nurse Sonia Fletcher, Nurse Llelia Miller- 

Beecher, Mrs Sandia Chambers-Ferguson and her team of or-

derlies namely Mr Dwayne Copeland, Mr Fitzoy Rowe, Mr 

Lloyd Sutherland and driver Mr Richard Nelson. Ms Patricia 

Williams and Nurse Norma Roper Watson outdid themselves 

in decorating the hall.  

 

We thank Dr Kimberley Scarlett- Campbell and Ms Carol Ma-

son-Rowe of the Clarendon Health Services who ensured that 

the bus was available.  
 

Special thanks to Nurse Nadine Rowe from Clarendon Health 

Services, Nurses Theresa Hinds-Thorpe, Lynette Brown-

Salmon, Sandra Thompson and Opal Miller-Bennett of St 

Elizabeth Health Services, Nurse Marciana Foster of Manches-

ter Health Services, and Nurse Kayann Telfer of the Mande-

ville Regional Hospital for their outstanding efforts.   

Hundreds of women between the ages of 25 and 54 enjoyed free cervical cancer screenings on Tuesday, Feb-

ruary 23 at the St. Markôs Anglican Church Hall in the town centre. 

  

The initiative was spearheaded by the Southern Regional Health Authorityôs Non-Communicable Disease 

Prevention and Control team is in commemoration of World Cancer Day which was celebrated on February 

4, 2016 under the theme, ñWe Can I Canò. 

  

The dayôs activities began with a march at 8: 30 a.m. through the town and followed by an opening cere-

mony at 10: 00 a.m. In addition to the screening activities free health checks for adults were provided. Mem-

bers of the public also had access to health education activities throughout the day. 

 

Regional Chronic Disease Coordinator for the Southern Regional Health Authority, Dr. Nadine Williams 

noted that the team utilized the Visual Inspection with Acetic Acid method for the cervical cancer screenings 

which allows for immediate results. 
 

 ñThis method allows for us to give the clients their results on the spot and if there is no abnormality then the 

test would not have to be repeated for another three years. This screening test has been utilized in Manches-

ter since 2014 with a favourable response from the clientsò Dr. Williams explained.  
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Mass Cervical Cancer Screening for Manchester on Tuesday, February 23  

 

We thank the Community Health Aides of the Manches-

ter Health Services, Ms Sasha Sweeney, Julia Johnson 

and Maxine Evans who assisted with the body checks.  
 

The Manchester Health Promotion team was out in 

their full capacity Shereen Williamson-Reid, Barbara 

Williams, Mesha Forbes, and volunteer Lavern Forbes led 

by Mrs Faith Lyttle. 

 

Special thanks to Mr Rohan McNally of Three Angels Phar-

macy and Mrs Andrea James of James Family Pharmacy for 

their contribution to the cause.  

 

We were grateful for the full support and participation of our 
Regional Technical Director, Dr Michael Coombs and from the 

Ministry of Health, Dr Tamu Davidson, the Director of Non-

communicable Diseases and Injuries Prevention, and Non-

communicable Disease Focal Point for Jamaica. 

 

The young men of the Manchester High School marching band 

did a fantastic job with the support of the traffic police who 

guided us safely through the town during our march. 

 

We thank the various media houses who assisted us in spread-

ing the message and Mrs Latoya Laylor-Brown who used her 

expertise  to get them on board. 
 

From:  

Dr. Nadine 

Williams  
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Facilities on the Move 

Manchester: Mass Cervical Cancer Screening ð A Success  

The mass screening activity organized by the SRHA Non-Communicable Disease Prevention and Control team 

on Tuesday, February 23 was a success.  
 

One hundred and twenty persons were in attendance, male and female and benefited from blood pressure , blood 

sugar and body mass index checks and health education talks. 80 women had cervical cancer screenings using 

the Visual Inspection with Acetic Acid (VIAA) 

method . Referrals were made for those persons 

found to have abnormal readings.  

 

Please see below highlightôs of the dayôs event: 

 

 

 


